
Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

November 17, 2020
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, November 17, 2020 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George, Commissioner Kevin Boyd and Also attending was Attorney David Lett; Auditor, Bobbie Abel; Terri Alcorn, Highway Administrator; attending virtually were: Commissioner Aaron Summers; Bridget Redmon, ISU; Ky Yarling, Colonial; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, Director EMA; Lori Carrico, Treasurer; Julia Albright, Martin County Health Department; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Tim Hunt, HWC; Dylan Erwin; Richard Summer, Council President; Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue; Danielle Murphy, Martin County Matron; John Jones, Building Manager; Carolyn McGuire, Assessor.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:31 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of November 4, 2020 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.   All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Danielle Murphy, Jail Matron, informed the Commissioners about two grants that the Sheriff’s Department happens to be the recipient of.  The first Grant awarded was through the Indiana Criminal Justice Institute, it is the Coronavirus Emergency Supplemental Funding grant in the amount of $22,850 which will be used to purchase a freezer for the jail for food storage it will hold up to three month’s worth of food.  The second grant they received was through the County’s workers compensation insurance, IPEP.  The award was an in the amount of $6,805.00.  This grant is an 80/20 matching grant.  The award will be used to purchase bullet proof vests and AED’s.
Bridget Redmon, ISU and Ky Yarling, Colonial, presented the 2021 insurance quotes for the County. The original quote from Anthem arrived with a 14.06% increase to the rates.  Ms. Redmond went back to Anthem and advised them of the County finances and requested a freeze to the current rates.  Anthem submitted a second quote with a 2% increase over last year.  After a discussion of various options the Commissioners decided to stay with the current provider with the same copays.   Ms. Redmon did contact other providers, one company declined and the other didn’t get their quote submitted in time.  Ky Yarling and Bridget Redmon advised that the Colonial, Dental and Vision premiums will remain the same.  A motion to approve the submitted quote with a 2% percent increase was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All in favor motion passed.
Terri Alcorn, Highway Administrator; submitted the bi-weekly report.  The work on Hindostan will be complete on Thursday. Bridge plans have been submitted for review.  Tim Hunt advised that paving crews will be out and intermittent road closures.  They will be holding off on Mt. Pleasant Road due to the bridge rebuild.   CLR will be placing beams in two weeks. A motion to approve the new bridge contract with HWC was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.  All bids submitted at the previous meeting were accepted with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Monty Wolf, EMA, stated they had a fire in Cale they believe it will be declared a total loss.  PPE equipment should be delivered on Friday.
Dena Held, 4-H Educator Purdue, informed the Commissioners about the pesticide classes coming up on December 10, 2020 beginning at 10:00 am. This class provides recertifications.  The Fall schedule in on the website and on Facebook.  Youth development workshops for adults and youth begins on November 30, 2020.  Ms. Held would like to remind everyone that 4-H Scholarships Workshops are coming up and they are not only for Seniors.   
Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse, advised that the Covid-19 cases continue to rise in Martin County.  Martin County is currently in orange and could possibly be red by the middle of next week.  She advised that recommended precautions should be practiced by everyone.   Workplace reminders were sent out.  Albright stated if you are sick please stay home until you are symptom free for 48 hours.
Dena Held expressed her thanks to Julia Albright for going above and beyond for everyone in the County.  Commissioner George also expressed his thanks for everything she is doing.
Lynn Ellis, Martin County Judge, asked the Commissioners if they had a plan if Martin County does go to red.  Commissioner George stated if need be they would go back to operating with at least one person on site and others working from home if it is determined that it is needed.
Commissioner George submitted the quote from Core Facilities for repairs at the jail.  The fire enunciator replacement will be non proprietary.   The quote from Vulcom Fire Systems was the lowest quote.  It will provide three years service and testing which is included in the price.  The Unit will cost $23,458.00 and the pump controller will be $7,708.75 totaling $31,866.75.  A motion to approve the quote submitted by Vulcom Fire Systems was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
The Cooling system quotes were tabled until the next meeting.
 Bobbie Abel, Auditor, requested the Courthouse be closed for two hours for the employee Christmas Dinner. A motion to close the Courthouse for the employees Christmas Dinner on Friday, December 18, 2020 from 11:30 -1:30 was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed. Auditor Abel informed the Commissioners that an email was received from the IFA for the Cares Act Reimbursement Grant for Covid-19 related expenses.  The final check should be received next week for the full amount remaining.  
Lori Carrico, Treasurer and Commissioner George discussed where the new drop boxes will be placed.  A decision will be made at a future date.
Dave Lett, Attorney, advised the Commissioners of the need to declare that all safety meetings be mandatory.  A motion to declare all safety meeting mandatory was made by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Important Dates:
The Courthouse will be closed:
Thursday and Friday, November 26 & 27, 2020 for Thanksgiving                                                             

Next Safety Meeting, Thursday, December 9, 2020 @ 9:00 am.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:27pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, December 1, 2020 at 5:30pm.  Attendance by zoom meeting can be scheduled with the Auditor’s Office. 
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